9-26-22 ERAC meeting

ERAC Members Present: John Picariello, Chair; Tonia Bandrowicz; Edward Dooley

Not Present: Gary Barden;

Town Staff: Marzie Galazka

Others Present: Aaron *Rosenberg*, Al legal counsel; Tania Taylor; Jarrett Temple and Chris Drucas; Joe Markarian (pending ERAC member); MaryEllen Fletcher and David Grisham, Select Board

The meeting was called to order at 6:32 pm.

Rosenberg – early in the meeting again advises that while AI is agreeing to meeting tonight, anything that is said is not meant to waive any of AI's claims in the litigation.

First discussed was which consultants ERAC will recommend to the Select Board to do the dust and noise studies (which under par. 4 and 5 of the existing permit are required in the spring, summer, and November) and the annual blasting report (par. 11). Picariello notes that there will be a meeting with Select Board this coming Wednesday and ERAC will recommend Tech. Env. for the dust and noise studies, and Jay Perkins for the blasting report. The dust and noise studies should be done in November.

Picariello says ERAC is also looking into another consultant for dust monitoring, Environmental Health Inc., which, if engaged, could due the spring sampling. Information of this company was distributed. Al will provide additional recommendations on possible contractors, but notes that Tech Env. can do both dust and noise studies, and has prepared a scope of work.

At the last meeting ERAC had also asked for the protocol for conducting the noise testing required in response to noise complaints (which is referenced in Al's March 2022 Noise Management Plan, but not specified).